Name of Candidate: Madeline Kollar

Office Canidae seeks to fill: President

Grade: 12th Grade

Year of Graduation: 2021

Candidate Questionnaire for the Position of Class Officer

- 1. Why do you want to be elected and what characteristics do you hold that make you the best candidate?
 - I think I have many characteristics that make me the best candidate for senior class president. I have previous experience as class president that qualify me for this position again. I have been class president for all of high school and vice president in the eighth grade. I want to be elected again as class president because being class president has allowed me to have a voice to represent my fellow classmates. It has allowed me to sharpen leadership skills and student government has become a passion of mine these past few years. I enjoyed hosting homecoming planning meetings in my home for the past three years. I love teaming up with my classmates to show our class pride during spirit week and at homecoming. I am very proud to be a part of a team that won homecoming in 10th and 11th grade. Working hard for homecoming has allowed me to become a leader and become more organized and determined. Every ounce of work is worth it to me and it would be an amazing opportunity to be able to do it one last time as senior class president. I look forward to the continued planning of our junior formal and senior prom. I have worked hard, along with our class advisor, to host many fundraisers to ensure we will have an incredible junior formal and senior prom. Getting to help the students of my grade to me, is so enjoyable and I am so happy I was elected for president in my previous high school years. I am qualified to be the senior class president because I am passionate, hardworking, determined and personable. I am extremely passionate about the class of 2021 and can't wait for the school year to start to be able to see everyone and show my fellow students my abilities.

- 2. How do you plan on keeping your class connected and united throughout the year?
 - I plan on keeping the class of 2021 connected through our shared love for Seaford pride. Our small class has known each other since the very beginning of our school years and my favorite way of coming together is homecoming and spirit week. I would continue to have the class come together weekly to create the homecoming decorations for our grade. I would continue to help my classmates to be united as one in this amazing experience. I know senior year has many unique events for just seniors. I would work hard to make sure that all my classmates have a positive and fun experience at those events. Throughout the year we have fun and inclusive fundraisers and other opportunities for student's voices to be heard. For our final year together, I would work to make sure it was the best one yet!
- 3. Over the period that we have had remote learning, how have you stayed involved in Seaford High School and demonstrated leadership within your graduating class?
 - Throughout the remote learning, I have participated in every zoom for keeping the class of 2021 united and working through the hard times. The other class officers and I have worked hard on alternatives and solutions to provide our class with the best junior formal we can. We allowed the student's voices to be heard through a vote and we are working hard for our class this year while also looking ahead to senior year. I have socially distance toured the senior prom venue with the class advisor and I can't wait to continue planning our amazing senior prom in the spring of 2021. Throughout the remote learning, I have brainstormed ideas for senior year homecoming, fundraisers, prom and more.